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The end of the first year:

· The PCT proposes an achievement payment from the DES to reward us for work done.
· As originally agreed, we need to set aside 25% for DacCom, to pay outstanding invoices.
· As we expected, this has been a transitional year in which we established a capability and made some progress with a few selected projects.
The rules of the game are changing:

· A new ‘Framework for Practice Based Commissioning’ and a proposed Local Enhanced Service define funding arrangements for 2007/8.
· We have to take a full commissioning role, covering all services purchased by the PCT.

· Funding will reflect our autonomy and accountability.  We aspire to the highest level (level 3), but achievement of these targets will need substantial support from the practices.
· The PCT is offering us effective support, including a real commitment of management time.
· But we will not get the rewards unless we deliver the required results.
· The PCT will make alternative arrangements if we do not support key initiatives, including:
a) Achieving financial balance

b) Referral management (which must address the PCT’s plan for a Herts-wide CATS)

c) Urgent and unscheduled care

So the new financial year will be very different from the current year:

· We could make real progress with service redesign, for the benefit of our patients.

· This is essential, as we have to respond to closures at Hemel Hospital.

· Opportunities for us as providers are greater than ever before.

· But we cannot separate service redesign from financial accountability.

· We will need action at practice level including data analysis and action planning.  This has been a shambles in the current year and must be better organised in 2007/8.

· We have to put formal agreements in place with practices to specify the work to be done; and the PCT will insist these agreements are linked to payments through the LES.

Challenges and risks:

· Developing our capability: we have to turn good ideas into effective action.

· We must have local GPs in the key commissioning and providing roles, rather than alternatives imposed by the PCT.
· The Commissioning Framework forces engagement from the practices.  If a small minority disengage, funding for the locality organisation is cut and the PCT takes greater control. 

· So we may have to accept some unwelcome realities (eg prescribing action or referral management) in order to stay in control.
Key actions:

· Business plan: define deliverables that are achievable and aligned with funding / resources.

· Put formal agreements in place with the practices.

· Develop effective arrangements for project management, data analysis and action planning.

· Press ahead with key priorities including urgent / unscheduled care, prescribing, referral management, etc.
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